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KANSAS COMMISSION on PEACE OFFICERS’ 
STANDARDS and TRAINING 

(KS•CPOST) 

 
 

COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES 
March 2 , 2005 

Welcome and Introduction of Guests 

Chairperson Jackie N Williams called the meeting to order at 
10:40 AM at the Robert J Dole Institute of Politics in Lawrence, 
KS.1   

Members present were:  Chairperson Jackie N Williams, Lt Colonel 
Sam F Breshears, Sheriff James F Jarboe Jr, Chief Ed E Klumpp, 
County Attorney David L Miller, Chief Vernon A Ralston, Sheriff 
Gary E Steed, Officer Steven R Stowers, and Director Larry 
Welch.  Not present were Sheriff Bob G Odell, Superintendent 
William R Seck, and Chief William T Smith. 

Also present were Commission Counsel Kyle G Smith and Special 
Investigator Lanny K Grosland. 

NEW MEMBER STOWERS AND CHAIRPERSON WILLIAMS ROBERT J DOLE INSTITUTE OF POLITICS 

Chairman Williams introduced the newest member of KS•CPOST, 
Hutchinson Police Officer Steven R Stowers, who represents the 
FOP and replaced Lieutenant Joe T Gimar.  Lt Gimar resigned from 
the Commission, effective September 25, 2004. 

                     
1 Prior to meeting KS•CPOST members were given a tour of the Dole Institute of 
Politics. 
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Representing the University of Kansas Continuing Education were 
Dean JoAnn A Smith, KLETC Director Ed H Pavey (ex-officio 
Commission member), KLETC Associate Director Ron Gould, KLETC 
Assistant Director Dave Warry, and KLETC Legal Counsel Darin 
Beck.  Joining the meeting at the lunch break was University of 
Kansas Chief General Counsel Jim Pottorff. 

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 

The Chairperson entertained a motion to approve the Minutes of 
the October 27, 2004, KS•CPOST meeting, which was moved by 
Director Larry D Welch and seconded by Lt Colonel Sam Breshears.  
The motion carried.   

Report of Special Investigator 

Commission Contact Information 

Special Investigator (SI) Lanny K Grosland advised the Commission 
that they had recently received a KS•CPOST Contact Information 
booklet.  However, because the reoccurring changes in the future 
that information would be provided in a PFD format via e-mail.  
Any member who has a problem “opening” that document should 
advise and a “hard copy” would be mailed.   

Monthly Investigative Summary 

In the future the Monthly Investigative Summary will also be 
distributed via e-mail to Commission members in the PFD format. 

KS•CPOST Integrity Bulletin 

At the last Commission meeting it was requested a KS•CPOST 
Integrity Bulletin be prepared.  Grosland reported he has started 
on that project.  He has had a number of interruptions, but will 
attempt to get it completed as time permits. 

Municipal Training Reimbursement Fund (TY 2004) 

A memorandum to Director Ed H Pavey, dated December 17, 2004, 
concerning the Municipal Training Reimbursement Fund for Training 
Year (TY) 2004 was provided to Commission members.2 

Grosland advised the disbursements were made at a rate of 
$3,127.60 for each basic graduate and $233.40 for each 
reciprocity graduate to municipal departments.   

                     
2 Atch #1. 
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The total amount available for TY 2004 was $273,472.18.  Carried 
forward to TY 2005 is $30.58. 

Committee Assignments 

Grosland reported new KS•CPOST member Steven R Stowers had been 
appointed to the Municipal Reimbursement Fund committee by the 
Chairman Jackie N Williams.  He replaces Chief Vernon A Ralston, 
who serves on the Commission’s Investigative Committee. 

Handouts 

The following documents were provided to Commission members: 

KS•CPOST Roster, dated 2/22/05;3 and 
Commission Members and Staff, dated 3/1/05.4 

Disciplinary Matter 

Chairperson Williams inquired about a matter which Assistant 
Attorney General (AAG) Lee J Davidson had mentioned at a prior 
meeting.   

SI Grosland reported the matter was not yet a public record since 
a petition had not be signed and involved an officer who was 
being accused of being deceitful for making false writings.  The 
officer was offered an opportunity to surrender his law 
enforcement officer certification after a review of the 
allegations was made by the Commission’s Investigative Committee 
(CIC).  The offer was not accepted and the matter was sent to the 
Attorney General’s Office (KSAG) for review.  A petition was 
prepared by AAG Davidson and given to the Attorney General for 
his signature.  The file has been in the KSAG for about nine (9) 
months. 

Chairperson Williams inquired what happens procedurally if it 
just sits in the KSAG.  Grosland advised as of now, nothing.  He 
noted the use of summary orders was on the agenda and was a 
method whereby KS•CPOST could avoid such delays. 

Report of Director Ed H Pavey  

Physical Plant 

KLETC just opened three new classrooms, classified as A, B and C 
in the new Learning Center Building at KLETC.  The main campus 
building houses classrooms 1, 2 and 3.  A new smoking area will 
be constructed outside the learning center.  It is being 
constructed by a prison work crew from the Hutchinson 
Correctional Facility. A canopy will be built just outside the 

                     
3 Atch #2. 
4 Atch #3. 
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back entrance of the building.  We are working with KU 
Construction and Design Management on this project.  

KLETC is currently working with KDOT to create a gravel parking 
lot directly across the street from the Learning Center. A prison 
crew will remove the concrete that is presently in front of the 
Learning Center.   

KLETC is also landscaping that side of the building as well to 
make it more aesthetically pleasing.   

Docket Fee Revenue5 

Docket fees are fairly stable at this time. KLETC has not yet 
seen the results of the ice storm, in terms of docket fees. That 
will probably start showing up in the next month or so. It may 
reduce some of KLETC’s revenue because of Wichita and elsewhere 
around the state where officers were not out writing tickets due 
to the inclement weather.  

Currently, between both District and Municipal Court docket fees, 
KLETC is about $80,000 ahead of where it was at this point last 
year.  

Employment Actions 

AD Ronald Gould reported that last fall KLETC was attempting to 
hire four new police instructors as a result of the expanded 
overlapping basic training classes. At that time KLETC was only 
able to hire three. KLETC again started the process about a month 
ago. The closing date for applications will be March 7. 
Currently, nine (9) resumes have been received. The search 
committee has been selected, including three KLETC staff, along 
with Coffey County Sheriff Randy Rogers representing the KSA, 
Valley Center Police Chief Kelly Parks representing KACP, and 
Osage County Sheriff Laurie Dunn, Al Thimmesch from KPOA, and 
Harper Police Chief Bill Smith representing KS•CPOST. Resumes 
will be reviewed on March 7, then a date will be set for 
interviews. 

KLETC has just completed a search for a Training Assistant to 
assist AD Dave Warry and the instructors.  The training 
assistants are also the first contact for students on many 
issues.  KLETC hired Karen Roberts who will start work on Monday, 
March 7.  

Pavey advised that Darin Beck, KLETC Legal Counsel, was just 
promoted by the University of Kansas to Associate General 
Counsel. While Ed will still supervise Darin and his work at 

                     
5 Atch #4: District Court Docket Fee Income and Municipal Court Docket Fee 
Income, dated 2/10/05. 
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KLETC, Darin will also have a new boss, KU Chief Chief Counsel 
Jim Pottorff.   

KLETC’s three new instructors are Bruce Jolliff who retired from 
the Newton Police Department, Bobby Seacat, a former KHP trooper 
whose father also had a long career with the KHP, and Ryan Bloom, 
former Trego County Sheriff. 

Basic Training Programs 

KLETC is now holding the simultaneous off-set basic training 
classes, with up to 60 officers per class.  Currently, one of 
KLETC’s classes has 59 students, and the other has 58.  Some 
adjustments have had to be made, such as cafeteria seating, etc. 
to accommodate 120 students, plus any specialized classes.  The 
dorms are full.  KLETC is housing three people in each room.  The 
dorm was built for 107, but currently has 142 beds in the dorm.   

Graduation will be held March 4, 2005. Lanny Grosland asked any 
commission members to attend that can. The Governor will deliver 
the commencement address. Mr. Welch expressed his regret that he 
would be unable to attend the commencement due to a previously 
schedule meeting which also includes the Governor.  

[Note:  The Commission recessed for lunch at 11:00 AM 
and returned at 11:40 AM.] 

Introduction of the KU General Counsel 

Director Pavey introduced KU General Counsel Jim Pottorff to the 
commissioners.  

Mr. Pottorff gave a short presentation regarding the promotion of 
Darin Beck to Associate General Counsel. He related Darin’s 
diverse background included being a high school math teacher, 
business law instructor, budget advisor at WSU, municipal court 
judge, as well as his military experience. He then presented 
Darin with a certificate signifying the promotion.  

KLETC Issues 

Frey matter – This involved a student who filed several 
complaints with governmental officials claiming KLETC did not 
treat him in a fair and equitable manner during his attendance. 
He retained the services of several attorneys during this matter. 
An investigation was initiated at the request of KU, and it has 
now been completed. Staff members and fellow students were 
interviewed.  Mr. Pottorff’s office has conducted a legal review 
of the findings.  The results are not yet being released due to 
FERPA issues.  

Haverkamp matter – This was an officer who came to KLETC, and 
become of some physical problems, was unable to complete the 
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course and was subsequently dismissed.  She has filed complaints 
with the Kansas Commission on Human Rights as well as the US 
Department of Education.  The investigations found in favor of 
KLETC. KLETC has since received correspondence from her physician 
stating she is cleared to return to the academy. Darin has 
drafted as letter to her stating a slot will be held for her for 
the next class, however, she must first be hired by an agency 
before we can accept her into class. KLETC will continue to hold 
a slot in the March class for her, and after that will re-
evaluate.  

HB2081 - Jail officer training bill was introduced by a jail 
association, representing various county sheriff’s offices. They 
introduced a bill requiring training of jail officers at the 
local level. However, KLETC has received several phone calls on 
this stating they would like to see KLETC to do the training. 
KLETC has responded that its dorms are full and staff does not 
have the time available to provide this. It is unclear yet where 
this bill will go.  

SB 77 – Some of the Commission members were present for a meeting 
with Senator Betts and representatives from the governor’s office 
on the Kansas Commission on African American Affairs and also the 
Latino commission. A compromise was reached on the proposed 
racial profiling legislation, and subsequently had language added 
while in committee. It did pass through the Senate and is 
currently at the House. Concerns have been expressed about 
complaints going directly to the AG about racial profiling.  In 
the proposed language, the AG would help propose discipline at 
the local level. The concerns raised are regarding how this will 
relate to union contracts, etc. Work will be done to try to reach 
a compromise on this language.  

New Sheriffs’ Orientation Course 

The two-week new Sheriffs Orientation Class was held in December 
at KLETC with 36 new sheriffs and four undersheriffs. The 
evaluations from this class were outstanding. Three dinner events 
were held for them, two BBQ’s and a pizza night. They appreciated 
the hospitality extended to them by the associations. Several 
veteran sheriffs served as counselors for this class.  

Central Registry Update 

By statute, KLETC is the central repository for every training 
and employment history for Kansas law enforcement officers.  

Darin Beck reported the two records tracked in the central 
registry are continuing education records as well as employment 
records. This past year, there were 109 officers who did not 
receive their 40 hours of training by the close of the training 
year. After a series of letters were sent to these officers, 



KS CPOST 
Meeting Minutes, 3/2/05 
Page 7 of 18 
 
 

three remained delinquent and were referred to the Commission for 
action.  Fifty-six (56) officers formally requested more time to 
complete the training, all of which were granted by the director.  
Of those, three do not yet have their training completed, and 
will probably be referred to KS•CPOST.  Of the 7,150 officers 
tracked last year, six did not submit their training hours.   

Beck made available to Commission members a “Quick Facts” 
document, dated February 11, 2005.6 

Gypsy Cop Bill (SB 432) – It now requires agencies to notify 
KLETC not only when an officer leaves, but why he/she is leaving. 
Whether they left on good terms or questionable terms. KLETC is 
continuing to track that information. Any forms that are 
submitting indicating an officer left on questionable terms are 
being referred to Grosland for possible investigation, as the 
investigating committee sees fit.  Occasionally, KLETC is getting 
requests from agencies who are conducting background 
investigations. This is not happening as often as KLETC would 
like, so we want to get the word out to agencies that the Central 
Registry is a good place to start when conducting background 
investigations for hiring. 

Electronic Submission of Continuing Education – Currently, 196 
agencies are participating in electronic submission of continuing 
education. This represents approximately 2/3 of the officers in 
the state.  

KLETC’s Coordination of Association Training 

KLETC is actively involved in Associations to promote training 
and assist the Associations in delivering training.  

Ron Gould reported KLETC has joined with the chiefs’ association 
in the last several years in developing a Kansas Police 
Administrators Seminar. This year’s seminar will be held July 11 
– 15 at KLETC. This is a 40-hour training session for chiefs and 
assistant chiefs. Seminar enrollment is done by application only, 
since KLETC always has more wanting to attend than they can take 
each year. The seminar covers a wide variety of management 
issues, including hands-on role playing.   

The joint conference will be held in Topeka on May 18 – 20. This 
year’s training will be delivered by Dr. Bobby Smith, a trooper 
from Louisiana, who was shot in the line of duty and blinded. He 
is a dynamic speaker with an incredible story to tell.  

The KACP has expanded their fall conference to including training 
sessions. Topics to be covered will include a homeland security 
update, legislative updates, training on managing a new 
generation of employees, and a variety of other issues. KLETC 

                     
6 Atch #5. 
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will assist them with this training. Dates for this conference 
have not yet been set. 

The KPOA fall conference will be held in Junction City September 
27 – 29. There will be a presentation by an investigator who 
worked the Columbine school shooting.  There will also be Supreme 
Court updates from Director Welch, as well as legislative updates 
including HB2303, SB77, etc.  

The KSA fall conference will be held October 25 – 27, also in 
Junction City. The training topics have yet to be determined.  

Kyle Smith reported that KBI Director Larry Welch and KHP 
Superintendent William Seck are chairing a methamphetamine and 
serious drug committee at the request of the coordinating 
council. The day before the joint conference, they will hold a 
methamphetamine conference in Topeka. Everyone might plan on 
attending that session as well.  

Director Pavey advised the Sheriffs Administration and Management 
Seminar was just held in Topeka, with about 95 in attendance, 60 
of which were sheriffs. The legislative session was also held, 
which was a big success.  

Continuing Education 

Director Pavey made available to Commission members the 2005 
Training Schedule.7  The schedule contains 15 specialized classes 
which will be delivered on-site with an instructor, as well as 20 
distance learning programs.  

The schedule was developed from a survey Mark Damitio conducted 
on line in which agency heads were asked to advise what topics 
were most beneficial to them.  

A contract has just been signed with the Back-Up Corporation to 
produce two CD-based training programs. The topics are background 
investigations with Instructor Beckie Miller, and the other is 
Elder Abuse with Instructor Kelly Shand-Adams.  Mark Damitio is 
coordinating this project.  

The CD’s will be mailed out for users to study them at their own 
pace.  

Strategic Plan 

The white paper for the university is in progress. At this point, 
KLETC plans to appear before the legislature in 2006 asking for 
consideration of funding needs and long-term capital improvement 
programs. Director Pavey will be working closely with Dean Smith. 
Expect to have it finalized within the next 30 days.  

                     
7 Because of the bulky nature of this booklet, it is not being included as an 
attachment to the minutes.   
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Implementing NIMS (National Incident Management System) 

Ron Gould advised the Commission that on February 28, 2003, 
President Bush issued a Homeland Security directive that the 
Director of Homeland Security develop a national incident 
management system. This is to be used to get all sectors of 
emergency management to work together. This is in addition to the 
Incident Command System that has been in place for several years.  

An notice has been issued that every agency who expects to get 
any Homeland Security funds must become compliant with the NIMS 
system before they will get these funds. This was discussed at 
length at a meeting Gould attended yesterday. An attempt is being 
made to determine what it means to be in “compliance” with the 
directive. At this point, it appears that as long as an agency is 
making an attempt to become compliant, they will still be 
eligible for these funds until the end of 2006. If an agency gets 
on-line it takes the IS700 National Incident Management System 
On-Line Training, which takes three hours, that would be an 
effort toward becoming compliant with NIMS.  

In addition, the KHP has a four-hour block of training that could 
be developed to be NIMS compliant so this training could be 
provided around the state. This would be done in coordination 
with KLETC. Discussion took place on developing training around 
the state for all first-responders, not just law enforcement. 
KLETC will be working closely with KHP on this. This could be 
done in coordination with the Primedia network as well.  

KLETC’s Wall of Honor 

On April 1, a memorial ceremony will be held at the KLETC Wall of 
Honor for Sheriff Matt Samuels. Sheriff Samuels’ wife, Tammy, and 
his two children will be in attendance for lunch and a short 
dedication of the plaque to be placed on the Wall of Honor.  

Director Pavey invited all of the Commission members who would 
like to attend to do so.   

Instructor Evaluation at KLETC 

Assistant Director Dave Warry gave a short presentation on the 
evaluation of instructors at KLETC.  

Commission members were provided a copy of evaluation form used 
for the 178th Basic Course.8   

Miscellaneous Items 

Director Pavey serves on the Kansas Law Enforcement Memorial 
Committee which is involved in a fundraising effort to renovate 
the memorial in Topeka and get it re-established on the capitol 

                     
8 Atch #6. 
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grounds. The plan is to have it renovated and back in operation 
by October of this year. Funds totaling $178,042 have been raised 
for this project. The architects estimate $175,000 will be needed 
to complete the project. He passed around a photograph of the new 
memorial. He pointed out the current project does not include the 
outer rim. The outer rim will involve another fund-raising 
campaign in the future.  

State-wide mailing – Director Pavey asked the commissioners how 
many of them read his letter included in the last statewide 
mailing. In the last paragraph of the letter, the Director 
thanked everyone who had read the letter and advised them if they 
would submit their name via email, they would be eligible for a 
drawing for KLETC memorabilia. Over 100 entered, with 20 winners. 
The winners were notified and their prizes were sent to them.  

Indian Tribal Police – As Director Pavey mentioned at the last 
meeting, one of the Indian tribal police refused to pay an 
invoice for training of their officer. Beck wrote an effective 
letter which persuaded them to pay the invoice.  

Support from Dean Smith – Director Pavey advised that KU has been 
involved with law enforcement training since the 1940’s. When the 
legislature decided to provide training to law enforcement 
officers, KU was the logical choice for oversight of this 
training. Director Pavey expressed his appreciation for 
everything Dean Smith does for KLETC.  

Remarks From Dr JoAnn Smith, Dean of KU’s Division of 
Continuing Education 

Dean Smith advised that KLETC is a highly regarded part of KU’s 
profile. The Chancellor, Provost, General Counsel, and other 
departments are very supportive and proud to be associated with 
KLETC. She expressed her appreciation for the work being done by 
Director Pavey and the staff of KLETC. She congratulated Darin 
Beck on his recent promotion, as well.  

Dean Smith provided Commission members with information regarding 
the programs offered by KU’s Outreach and Continuing Education, 
dated February 22, 2005.9 

Old Business 

Administrative Disciplinary Hearings 

Darin Beck advised the Administrative Procedures Act gives a 
great deal of latitude to commissions as to how they want to set 
up their procedures.  Rather than having KLETC come forward with 
proposal for the Commission, Beck suggested a committee be formed 

                     
9 Atch #7. 
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to decide how administrative disciplinary procedures should be 
handled.   

In doing some research, Beck determined the Board of Healing Arts 
has a procedures whereby after the Hearing Committee hears the 
facts/evidence in a matter, but prior to a sanction being issued 
it goes before the entire Board (commission) for approval or 
disapproval. 

Director Larry Welch stated one of his concerns over the years 
was disciplinary actions were announced in the name of the 
Commission, but for all practical matters neither he or Darrell 
Wilson10 had a clue what the person (being disciplined) had done.  
He stated if he was going to serve as the vice-chair of KS•CPOST, 
then he would like to be a part of the process.  It was his 
thought that if the Commission takes disciplinary action, then 
all members of KS•CPOST should know why it was being done.  Welch 
had no problem with the past decisions of the Investigative or 
Hearing Committee. 

Chairman Jackie Williams recommended they follow Beck’s advise 
and appoint a committee to recommend a procedure for disciplinary 
hearings to the Commission.   

The following KS•CPOST members and staff were appointed to serve 
on the Administrative Disciplinary Procedures committee: 

Chief Ed E Klumpp (Chairman); 
Sheriff James F Jarboe Jr; 
Sheriff Gary E Steed; 
Officer Steven R Stowers; 
Darin L Beck; and 
Lanny K Grosland. 

HR 218 ⎯ Law Enforcement Officers Safety Act of 2004 
(National Concealed Carry for Cops) and Amendment to KSA 74-
5607 (Statewide Firearms Qualification Standard) 

Kyle Smith reported Congress’ HR 218 authorizes law enforcement 
officers to carry concealed weapons nation wide and also 
authorizes retired law enforcement officers who have appropriate 
credentials from the agency they retired from and had met their 
state standards for firearms qualification to carry concealed 
firearms nation wide.  He pointed out Kansas does not have a 
state standard for law enforcement officers, having always 
deferred to the local agencies to adopt their own standards. 

Kansas House Bill (HB) 2303 amends KSA 74-5607 relating to 
minimum firearms standards for peace officers.11  Darin Beck made 
available to members of the Commission a proposal which was going 

                     
10 Former Commission Chairperson. 
11 Atch #8. 
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to be made to the House committee to amend the language of 
paragraph “e” of KSA 74-5607.12   

The amendment to KSA 74-5607 mandates the Commission adopt rules 
and regulations to “ensure that law enforcement officers are 
adequately trained” and to establish a “course of firearms as a 
standard qualification for active law enforcement officers to 
carry firearms that may also be used for qualified retired 
officers….”  The amendment also requires the Director of KLETC to 
prove a qualification opportunity for retired officers at least 
twice a year for a fee that is limited to the actual cost. 

Director Pavey emphasized it was important for KS•CPOST to seek 
the input from various members of the law enforcement community 
in establishing the minimum firearms standards. 

It was agreed the Chairperson would appoint a firearms standards 
committee at a later date.13 

SB 77 (Racial Profiling Bill) 

Smith noted he was real proud of the law enforcement community 
for the work on SB 77. 

Home Schooling vs High School Diploma 

Director Ed Pavey advised at the last Commission meeting, at the 
request of KLETC, a threshold was established to be used to 
determine if a person who was home schooled held an equivalent 
level of education as a person who held a high school diploma or 
a GED issued by the state.  At that time KLETC presented a 
threshold number for SAT and ACT scores. 

Chief Ed Klumpp had made a comment about KLETC using a high 
threshold number for the entrance requirements.  

Darin Beck informed KS•CPOST that the Training Act says there is 
a requirement to get into KLETC and to be a law enforcement 
officer that a person has to have a high school diploma, but the 
Act does not define what is a high school diploma.  The question 
came up, what about home schools.  KLETC had a home school 
student apply who was a gifted student and was about to get his 
bachelor’s degree.  The Act does not say you have to have a high 
school diploma or bachelor’s degree, it says high school diploma.   

At the last meeting, Commission members adopted a resolution 
which basically adopted KU’s admission requirements for 

                     
12 Atch #9. 
13 In addition to himself, Chairman Williams subsequently appointed Lt Col Sam 

Breshears, Chief Vernon A Ralston, Colonel William R Seck, Chief William 
Smith, Officer Steven R Stowers, Director Larry D Welch, and Commission 
Counsel Kyle G Smith to the Committee. 
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undergraduate students as meeting the definition of a high school 
graduate.   

Since then, Beck reported he looked at the American College Test 
(ACT) and Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) statistics.   

Specifically, the SAT was broken down for people who said they 
intended to go into technical or vocational fields in Kansas.  
From that he came up with the SAT score of 869.   

The ACT score was broken down nation-wide for people who planned 
on two years or less of college in a social service career.  That 
is where he came up with the ACT score of 17.   

Both scores came from statistics provided by ACT and SAT.   

It was Beck’s recommendation, that if KS•CPOST members felt the 
previous numbers were too high, that there be a motion to 
reconsider the resolution passed at the October 27, 2004, 
meeting.   

The motion to rescind the previous resolution and adopt a 
resolution adopting the ACT score of 17 or greater or a SAT score 
of 869 or greater was moved by Director Larry Welch and seconded 
by Chief Vernon Ralston.  After a brief discussion, the motion 
was passed by the Commission.14 

New Business 

Commission as “Stand Alone” Agency 

Director Pavey noted this topic was for discussion purposes only.  
In 2006 KLETC will probably go to the legislature and ask for 
additional funding for some long term capital improvements.  At 
the current time it is taking just about every available dollar 
to the run the Training Center.  Pavey felt the Commission is 
getting “short changed” in terms of what their ability is to 
function and to investigate some issues reported.  “Lanny is 
truly a one man show,” he does the clerical things related to 
KS•CPOST, he does the investigation, he does the minutes, he does 
the preparation for the meetings, etc.  Pavey advised the number 
of cases coming to the attention of the Commission is continuing 
to increase, creating a backlog, which in turn reflects on the 
creditability of KS•CPOST.  With all the issues Director Pavey 
has been talking about with the name change trying to separate 
KLETC as the training unit and the Commission as the enforcement 
unit for the Training Act, this may be the time to go to the 
legislature and say the Commission would like to have a fee added 
on to something, such as a ticket, or other mechanism to 
establish a fund so KS•CPOST could operate and pay for additional 

                     
14 Atch #10: Resolution Interpreting “High School Diploma” Admission 

Requirement. 
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staff.  Pavey reported when the legislature created the 
Commission in 1982 they did not provide for a staff and they did 
not provide for any Commission funding other than direct the 
money come out of the training center fund for all expenditures 
related to KS•CPOST’s actions.   

It was noted other state commissions or boards, such as the Board 
of Healing Arts, has a staff and investigators that are funded 
through license fees.  One approach suggested to fund KS•CPOST, 
was for each agency or officer pay an annual fee to maintain 
their law enforcement officer certification.   

Grosland noted that prior to his appointment very few reports of 
misconduct came to the attention of the Commission because there 
was no or very little enforcement of the Act.  After his 
appointment, there was too much “advertising” and the number of 
matters reported “snowballed.”   

After a discussion, Chairman Jackie Williams appointed the 
following members to a committee to explore this matter further: 

Lt Colonel Sam F Breshears (Chairman); 
Sheriff Bob G Odell; and 
Commission Counsel Kyle G Smith. 

No Alcohol Possession or Consumption or Under the Influence 
Rule 

Director Pavey provided KS•CPOST members the KLETC Alcohol 
Consumption/Possession Rule.15  He had brought this matter to the 
attention of members at the last meeting and made mention of it 
in his state-wide mailing and asked administrators across the 
state if they had any concerns about this to please e-mail him.  
Pavey received several e-mails, all in support of the rule.  
Several agencies have already implemented the rule themselves 
without by having officers sign a document before they get to 
KLETC what says they can not consume alcohol or possess it.  
Darin Beck has worked very diligently on the rule to cover all 
the bases and it has been reviewed by the General Counsel at KU, 
who has given his support.  Pavey reported the Training Act gives 
the Director the authority to adopt rules and regulations of 
conduct, after consulting with the Commission.   

Pavey asked KS•CPOST to give approval for the Chairperson to sign 
a Resolution in Support of a New Rule in the Student Code of 
Conduct: Alcohol Consumption/Possession.16 

He also provided the Commission with a copy of the Alcohol 
Prohibition Rule and Authorization to Release Records (Pre-

                     
15 Atch #11. 
16 Atch #12. 
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Training Form Part IV) form17 that will be signed by the 
student/officer and his/her agency head before a student arrives 
at KLETC.  The cited form reflects the rule, the penalty and the 
rationale behind the rule.   

After a brief discussion, Chief Vernon A Ralston made a motion 
that the cited resolution be approved, which was seconded by 
Chief Ed E Klumpp.  The motion passed.   

Primedia Homeland One Grant 

Director Pavey advised KLETC had received almost one million in 
grant funds one year ago to coordinate the establishment of the 
Primedia Workplace Learning Homeland One First Responder 
Communications and Training Network.  The network includes 169 
law enforcement and 150 fire service sties in Kansas.  There is 
at least one site in each Kansas county.  KLETC’s grant will soon 
expire.  All monies to continue this program have to be sought 
from the state Office of Domestic Preparedness.  In February, 
KLETC made an appearance before the Governor’s Council of 
Homeland Security and made a presentation on how important this 
network is to the State of Kansas.  It is a cost effective way to 
provide training to rural areas of Kansas where instruction may 
not be readily available.  The new system. if funded would 
include Video On Demand (VOD) technology while allows all 319 
sites to actually download about one hundred programs configured 
specifically to their agency.18  This gives KLETC another method 
to deliver training.  But to continue with this program, KLETC 
has asked for $2.9 million from the Governor’s Council.  The 
request has been taken under advisement. 

Pavey presented KS•CPOST with a Resolution in Support of 
Additional Funding for the Homeland One First Responder Network.19  
He asked the Commission to authorize the Chairperson to sign the 
resolution to the support the requesting for funding. 

Lt Colonel Sam F Breshears made a motion to adopt the resolution, 
which was seconded by Sheriff Gary E Steed.  The motion passed 
with Director Larry D Welch abstaining since he is a member of 
the Governor’s Homeland Security Council. 

Summary Orders 

Lanny Grosland reported that a procedure had previously been 
adopted hereby if a holder of a law enforcement officer 
certification was employed and was subject to having his 
certification revoked, a summary order could be used under the 
emergency provisions of the Administrative Procedures Act.   

                     
17 Atch #13. 
18 Atch #14: Primedia Workplace Learning Homeland One ⎯ Video-on-Demand 
19 Atch #15.   
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When a summary order is served, the respondent is given a certain 
number of days to request a hearing and if he/she does not ask 
for a hearing, his/her certification is revoked.   

Grosland wanted to explore the possibility of using the summary 
order method in all matters, even if the holder of the 
certification was not currently employed, because they could 
obtain employment at any time.  After the Investigative Committee 
had found “probably cause” to revoke a certification and the 
respondent refused to surrender his/her certification, a summary 
order would be issued. 

Summery orders are currently routinely used when a person is 
convicted of a felony or a crime of domestic violence. 

Darin Beck advised he had found an article written by Mary Haney 
from the Attorney General’s Office, who had represented several 
boards and commissions.  She stated in the article that the use 
of summary orders is a typical practice of a boards.  
Specifically, she stated because of the time involved in filing a 
formal disciplinary petition and holding a hearing, most agencies 
use a summary order to take disciplinary action where the facts 
are not complicated and generally undisputed.  Beck reported we 
could not use summary orders in every case.  If there is a 
question of fact it would not be appropriate to use a summary 
order.  On matters like felony convictions and crimes of domestic 
violence convictions, when it is very clear that they have to be 
revoked it is more appropriate to use the summary order approach.  
The Administrative Procedures Act (KSA 77-537) allows KS•CPOST to 
use the summary orders. 

Grosland asked if summary orders could be used even when there 
was not a felony conviction or a conviction for a crime of 
domestic violence.  Beck advised he did not think they could be 
used if it was not a “slam dunk,” such as a conviction or a 
public safety issue was involved. 

Lt Sam Breshears reported he felt the Commission should be 
careful in taking a certification away without a hearing.  
Grosland reiterated that a person would only loose their 
certification if they did not ask for a hearing.  Respondents are 
still entitled to due process under the Administrative Procedures 
Act.   

Grosland made a suggestion that the use of summary orders be 
explored by the committee appointed to examine administrative 
disciplinary procedures.  Chairperson Jackie Williams concurred 
with that suggestion.   

Chief Ed Klumpp stated he thought this avenue should be explored 
by the disciplinary procedures committee.  At the same time the 
committee could also look into a procedure whereby a person’s 
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certification could be suspended while the investigative process 
was underway.   

Director Larry Welch inquired if the Commission had ever issued a 
summary order while the officer was still employed by an agency.  
Grosland advised not to his knowledge.  However, Grosland 
currently has approximately four (4) cases where employed 
officers did not receive their mandatory annual training and he 
is preparing to issue summary orders of suspension at the 
direction of the Investigative Committee. 

State’s Vehicle Purchase Moratorium: Authorizing Chair to 
Sign Resolution 

Director Ed Pavey advised over a year ago the Governor issued an 
executive order restricting the purchase of new vehicles and 
through interpretation, used vehicles, and the moratorium  will 
probably be continued.  KLETC understands that, however, under 
the KLETC perspective on staff vehicles, is that the vehicles 
used on the driving training track are not classified as fleet 
vehicles, rather they are classified as training vehicles.  The 
EVOC program takes a heavy toll on vehicles and KLETC is at a 
point where they will have to do something because the EVOC 
vehicles can not be running indefinitely.   

The Commission voted to draft and sign a resolution in support of 
KLETC’s effort to replace EVOC training vehicles. 

Other Miscellaneous Commission Concerns 

Mandatory Reporting of Officer Misconduct 

Chief Ed Klumpp wanted to bring to the Commission’s attention his 
concern for the reporting of officer misconduct discovered during 
applicant background investigations.  He reported his department 
has had learned of several incidents of officer misconduct, 
discovered during applicant background investigations and per 
city policy they were not allowed to report the conduct to the 
applicant’s agency.  It was troubling to him to know they had an 
officer who had engaged in misconduct and the information could 
not be shared because of liability aspects. 

County Attorney David L Miller inquired if such incidents could 
be reported to the Commission.  Klumpp advised his legal advisers 
have told him they could not be reported because of an 
expectation of confidentiality of what could be revealed during a 
background investigation.  Legal advisers are saying they 
information can not be released without legislative authority. 

No action was contemplated after this discussion.  
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Next Meeting Date 

No date was set for the next meeting. 

Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 1:45 PM. 

LKG/LAW/EHP:lkg/law 
7/25/05 
[C:Comm meetings/minutes/050302] 
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